Town of Moorcroft
Regular Meeting of the Council
Monday, April 27, 2020

Town Council Present: Mayor Dick Claar, Councilmen Ben Glenn, Dale Petersen. Councilman Paul Smoot
was present via the phone.

Town Representatives Present: Deputy Clerk- Jodi Clark and HDR Engineer- Heath Turbiville

Mavor Dick Claar called the mesting to order at 7:02 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance being said.

Guests:
Alin Cortez with Inberg-Miller Engineers was present via the phone in regards to the Plat for the Dollar

General,

Councilman Smoot motioned with Council Petersen 2" to approve the Consent Agenda. Motioned
carried. 4/0

Clerk’s Report:

Deputy Clerk Clark read the Clerk’s Report. Clark requested to setup another Budget Meeting, Wednesday
at 5:00 following the special meeting. Blue Cross — Blue Shield is requesting a commitment for the next
fiscal year. Councilman Glenn motioned for accepting Blue Cross — Blue Shield contract, Councilman
Smoot 2™, Motion carried 3/0. The Moorcroft Arca Chamber of Commerce is not doing a Spring Cleanup
this year due to the Covid-19. Clark asked if there will stiil be a free landfill day. Councilman Glenn
motioned for free landfill day with a Town of Moorcroft utility bill to be Sat, May 16™ 2020 from 10-3
with an alternative date for weather of May 23nd, 2020, Councilman Petersen 2nd. Motion carried,
4/0.

MTC- ,
Governor Gordon will be opening a select few businesses on May 1%, including gyms.
Conversation was had about opening the MTC gym area back up.

Heath Turbiville with HDR gave the Engineer Report, We have 2 change orders; The 1% change order is
giving Hot Iron an addition day in the contract as there was a gas leak that set them back a day. Ceuncilman
Petersen motioned for Change Order #1 to be approved with Councilman Glenn 2nd. Motion carried,
4/0. Change Order # 2 is to install replacement 8" waterline with the pavement will be replaced by Owner.,
Councilman Petersen motioned to approve Change Order #2 and being paid with 3™ Specific money,
Councilman Glenn 2nd. Motion carried 4/0.

There was inquiry about replacing the sign at Robinson Park. Councilmen visited about requested getting a
cost first.

Councilman Smoot commended Officer Bryant on the interview process that was setup for the interviews for
the new officer in the police Department.

Councilman Petersen motioned to adjourn meeting, Councilman Glenn 2", Motion carried, 4/0.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40.




